





How to comment on the
Proposed changes to the school lunch program regulation:
Comments are due by April 13, 2011.  USDA requests comments be submitted electronically, though mail or hand delivery is also an option.   
To submit comments electronically, go to the Federal e-Rulemaking portal at:  http://www.regulations.gov .  You can ignore the box asking for document type and simply enter “FNS-2007-0038” under “enter keyword or ID”.  The proposed regulation is available for review.  When you click on “submit a comment” you will be asked to complete required contact information and given an option to cut and paste, or write directly up to 200 words, or you may upload a file.  
When submitting comments, be very specific about which part of the proposed regulation you are commenting on and clearly state if you support it or oppose is.  Ideally present the comments in the same order in which the items appear in the proposed rule.  It is best to explain why you support or oppose the specific requirement and if possible propose an alternative.  
Example:    Company XYZ opposes the phrase “without sugar” preceding frozen fruit in 210.10 (c) (ii).  Other parts of the regulation allow added sugar in canned fruit, flavored milk and grain based desserts but there is no justification or explanation in the proposed regulation or the IOM recommendation that frozen fruit should be specifically be restricted from added sugar. 
Example:    We caution the sodium restrictions in 210.10 (f)(3) will be difficult for schools to implement in meals that students will consume.  The acceptability of severely reduced sodium levels depends on the individual’s diet outside of the school cafeteria.  Therefore we recommend the school lunch targets be tied to a reduced percentage of the average diet. In this way school lunch can contribute to a downward trend in sodium intakes but be more realistic in providing acceptable foods and menus. Rather than the prescribed 2 year, 4 year and 10 year schedule, we recommend the final regs urge the gradual implementation concluding with the 10 year deadline.  
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